TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN'S MEETING February 6, 2018

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Public: Sandy Boyce, Dan Boyce and Shaun Lagueux

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Fire Dept: No reported

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson reported that Reed Trucking could possible repair the Grader for \$20,000. Another issue is the sanders because Dale's sander is a 1987 and needs repairs. We are looking into getting a larger welder to handle the heavy duty jobs that we can do ourselves. Dean ordered an air jack to make putting the chains on the trucks safer. Dean is mixing sand and salt to stretch it out because we are having difficulty getting salt from our suppliers. Sandy and Dan Boyce asked a question regarding the sealing and line painting in the parking lot. Mike replied that this would be the schools responsibility

Police Dept: No Report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: No Report.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Direct deposit on delay because intuit (QuickBooks) wants to charge an additional fees.

Dennis Cote will be out indefinitely because a medical condition we might want to look for an alternative for the transfer station coverage. Cost for certification is \$50.00. Can we move the bookcase over where the sink was?

Bridge RFP due date I was thinking March 2nd or March 5th because we have a selectmen's meeting on March 6th voting day will be on the 13th and the meeting will be on the 15th.

The sensor in the light going to the library has been fixed. The sensor light going into the town clerk's office stopped working as well Lisa will reach out to Dean to change the light bulbs before calling the electrician.

There was discussion about the North Road becoming an open road verses a private road. This road connects Route 3 to the Borough Road.

It was decided to go ahead with the change for the fax machine.

Need to check to see if the Selectmen are agents to expend from the Building Fund Capital Reserve Account.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour
Tom Seymour, Chairman